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Update - massacre 'imminent': Indigenous uprising 
continues in Colombia 
 
http://www.dominionpaper.ca/weblogs/dawn/2186 
 
By Mario Murillo 
The Dominion 
October 15, 2008 
 
 
"...all the communities gathered in the locality of La Maria, in the department of Cauca, 
are completely surrounded by the Colombian Army. Apparently, the security forces are 
preparing to carry out an armed assault against the civilians involved in the protest, which 
began on Sunday, October 12th. Organizers estimate that there are over 10,000 people 
currently at La Maria and surrounding areas." 
 
After a two-day minga, or popular mobilization which included the participation of over 
12,000 people in the Cauca region of Colombia, Indigenous movements are continuing to 
maintain highway blockades and demand justice and reparations.  
From today's communiqué: 
 
"We are risking life for liberty. We have dignity and we reclaim respect. The order that 
has obligated to take these actions is violent. We are not prepared to continue dying alive. 
No More." 
 
Other sectors have announced or enacted their solidarity with the Indigenous uprising in 
Cauca including workers' unions, and the striking sugar cane sector. They are currently 
asking folks to put pressure on the Colombian government to ensure that their resistance 
is not met with brute force. Update: your support is urgently needed. Please take a 
moment to write or fax the Colombian ambassador, Jaime Girón Duarte. 


